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As part of a nation-wide countryside clean-up campaign, plastic
bags have been deposited at Tan-y-Wyddfa for the use of anyone
who is going on the hills - the idea being that a small amount
of rubbish collected by many people will greatly reduce the litter
problem in the area.

Also at the hut, it is proposed to provide a certain amount of
'maintenance equipment' for individuals to use when conditions
on the hills are not up to scratch. To this end it is hoped that
any surplus paint brushes, tools etc will be donated to the
hut.

HEATHY LEA

Due to the suspected presence of our furry little rodent friends
at Heathy Lea, Peter O'Neil has asked that no loose food be
left at the hut during the week. Steps are being taken to
eliminate the problem altogether.

SUBSCRIPTIONS

It has been reluctantly decided that the membership subscriptions
for 1979 will be increased to £4 for a single person and £5 for
a married couple. Although the percentage increase may appear
excessively large, it is brought into perspective by the fact
that the rates at Tan-y-Wyddfa have been doubled this year
(despite a vigorous appeal by the Club) and also roof repairs at
the same hut are likely to cost several hundreds of pounds.

CLUB BADGES

For the benefit of newer members, Club Badges are available from
Dave Williams at a cost of 35p each.

FOR SALE

Ladies Antartex sheepskin coat, grey with long curly fur lining,
size 10, 5'2" fitting.

£35 o.n.o.

Please ring Margaret Linney on Penkridge 3342.

QUOTE

Quote from Peter O'Neil at the 'Fighting Cocks' during a fancy
dress night.

"1 was determined not to buy any raffle tickets from the
St Trinian's schoolgirl - then she showed me her black suspenders
and 1 bought half a quid's worth."

Ron Sant
Meets Sec


